Atherton St George's CE Primary School

Newsletter Friday 23rd March 2018



23rd March 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are drawing to the end of the Spring term as we finish on Thursday. Though the weather may not feel very much like Spring, many of our children have been spotting the signs in the school grounds that spring has actually begun.

We will return after the Easter Holidays on Tuesday 17th April. Y6 will be present from 9am - 12:15pm on Monday 16th for Boosters, staff will continue their maths training in the afternoon.

When you return, hopefully you will see a few changes yourself in the school grounds as we are having a few things delivered which I'm sure you will be as excited about as I am.

Many thanks for your continued support this week for the two charities we have supported. With your help we have raised £119.56 for Sports Relief and £112.46 by wearing odd socks for National Down Syndrome Day on Wednesday. As always, your support really is invaluable.

On Thursday, the Trust will be saying our final farewell to Mrs Rice (Head of School at St Marks), she is leaving to embark on the journey of motherhood which she plans to fully embrace as a 'full time' Mum. We would like to thank her for all the hard work she has done for both schools during our union and wish her well for the future. We will be interviewing for this post over the next few days.

We will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Booth (Assistant Headteacher at St Marks), but only whilst she has her maternity leave. We hope she too enjoys family life and we look forward to seeing her on her return.

After Easter we will be asking each class to contribute weekly to the newsletters so they get a full picture of what is taking place across the whole school and encouraging them to celebrate one another's achievements.

Enjoy the final week (remember we do not have clubs on the first and last week of each term) and have a wonderful Easter break

Have a lovely weekend

Miss L Young Head of School

What's coming up...

Wednesday, 28th March 2018 – Easter Egg & Bonnet Competition

Thursday, 29th March 2018 – Return forms for ProCo 3 Day Pre Employment Training Programme.

Monday, 16th April 2018 – Inset Day (Year 6 and Staff Only)

Tuesday, 17th April 2018 – All Children Back in School

Thursday, 3rd May 2018 - Polling Day

